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Coleman Ward & Evington 

Newsletter 

Your Local Team 

What Matters to you? 

What we are doing 

 

• Patrols around the Leicester General Hospital as there has been a few thefts and burglaries in 

the location 

• Continuing patrols around Falmouth Road, and the illegal car trading which has been occurring. 

The council has been involved also with solving this issue. 

• We have been assisting officers with the large scale Radio 2 event on the park where approxi-

mately 70.000 people attended, it was a great event and went smoothly and the weather was 

amazing 
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There has been a few changes in the way we 

do things on our area. One of the changes is 

that our Sgt Ryan Hayes has moved on to a 

new role as he has been promoted to Inspec-

tor. 

We have had really good experience having 

him lead us on the area, he has been a key 

part to the team and we wish him all the best 

in his new role. Inspector Hayes has been at 

Spinney  for 3.5 years and will now be the in-

spector for the west area of Leicester. 

There has been an increase of attempt thefts of expensive 

vehicles in the area where thieves are using a scanning de-

vice which duplicates the signal from the key for the vehicle. 

This is then used to open the vehicle and drive it away. We 

have got some stock of the IRFID pouches which once the 

key is placed inside it will block the signal. This effects key-

less entry vehicles only! 

We have also had a few number plates being stolen from vehicles 

we have stock of some anti-theft numberplate screws both items 

can be collected from Spinney Hill Police Station, stocks are lim-

ited for the pouches. 
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News 

Community engagements 

Kohinoor FM radio appearances  

23rd October—PC 769 Barber & PC 1511 Darbar  Click here- 

Beat Surgeries 

PCSO John Oleh 6660 - St Barnabas Road Library, St Barnabas Road 14th October  11am - 12pm 

PCSO Georgina Cook 6513—St Barnabas Library 23rd October  11am—12pm 

Ways on reporting incidents to the police have changed! 

Due to the emergency 999 number being inundated with 

calls and also the 101 service Leicestershire police have 

introduced another way of reporting  to tackle the de-

mand. There is a new initiative which has been introduced 

called “Click before you call” 

Did you now you know can report online at 

www.leics.police.uk  

This is a simple method to save you from waiting on the 

phone and allows you to input as much information on 

the online form as possible. 

We have had a increasing amount of demand on the 999 

service where people are calling the police on the 9’s and 

at times the call is not deemed as an emergency. We need 

to keep this line clear to assist anyone who does require 

Fun Day at Judgemeadow 

The local Team attended Judgemeadow 

school where they engaged with the lo-

cal community and the children had an 

amazing time with the police vehicles . 

On the stand there was crime preven-

tion advice, freebies, activities for the 

children to do and you were able to reg-

ister on Neighbourhood Link. The best 

part was the sun was shining all day!. 

https://www.leics.police.uk/ro/report/ocr/af/how-to-report-a-crime/
https://tunein.com/radio/KRFM-Kohinoor-973-FM-s152839/

